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December 11, 2020 

9:00-10:15 AM 

ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
EDUCATION, SOCIAL SERVICES, AND HEALTH 
MEETING START: 9:02 am

WELCOME:  Dr. Kathy L. Guajardo—gave brief introduction of Elkhart & St. Joe County Head Start program and different funding sources that we have expanded. Have also applied for further expansion of infants and toddlers within 3 counties. Advisory council meeting brings together community partners to give feedback and suggestions. 
EDUCATION----Shellie Harris-Jones, Stephanie Hooks, Beth O’Connor 
· Covid Crisis and Virtual Platforms for young children and Connecting parents to school readiness through the COR Portal. 

· —we have continued to work on Kindergarten Readiness and High Scope through in class and virtual learning. We use ZOOM as virtual platform. Head Start teachers meet with child and parent for 15-20 min a day (EHS is 10-15 min). Teachers use COR advantage system to communicate to parents and parents can send information back to teachers. Teachers can also send a 5-minute videos to children for engagement. 
· Per Stephanie Hooks-Fam Com has partnered with Head Start in sending “Storyboards” (High Scope content including math, science, literacy, social emotional, etc.) They have put the learning goal for teachers and goal, in parent’s language, for the activity (shared screen to show examples). Many of these asked families to do something show a response—for example video, projects-back and forth engagement. 

· Per Beth O’Connor FAM COM)—Virtual Lesson Observation form to give teachers feedback on their forms. Site Supervisors/ Managers can view ZOOM meetings and provide feedback to teachers. Shellie continued to discuss some of the components of the ZOOM meeting and how they should mirror the classroom in-person learning as much as possible. 
· Supporting children with IEP’s—Kristen Warzon (SNAP psychologist)—we have a Head Start and SNAP monthly collaborative meeting (SB sites). Back and forth protentional option with preschoolers who are able to be at both sites. Dedicated SPED teacher who assists in needs for children at Studebaker and Lafayette. Gave example of a successful evaluation that placed a child where she needed to be. 
· Dr. Kathy thanked everyone again for being here and for partnering with Head Start during the difficulties of the pandemic. The collaboration of Special Ed services and the Head Start program has never stopped and has continued through virtual. Also recognized the “Breath Curriculum” through the Tobacco Coalition which is now being taught through the curriculum and lesson plans. 
SOCIAL SERVICES AND PARENT ENGAGEMENT---Vera Cavalcante-Mota
Dr. Kathy recognized the virtual programs that we have successfully orchestrated through parent engagement. We have had many parents participate. 

Vera stated parent engagements is about building partnerships in the community and pointed out community partners on the call. We have about 99% of family goals with parents completed! We never stopped seeing or engaging in parents. 100% of partnerships are signed by the parents to agree to those goals. 

· Report on parenting classes through a virtual platform—budget and nutrition 
COVID is a topic in a lot of these parenting classes. We are trying to educate parents to become teachers within the family and help them manage their stress levels. Also adding 4 sessions with families through Purdue Extension (shared screen of topics upcoming). BMI’s that were high or low were recommended for support from dietician and Purdue Extension. Julie (Purdue) said that they will be doing virtual lessons like everyone else and trying to send out a YouTube video instead of ZOOM. “Eat Smart, Move More” is the lesson for families. She discussed the components of the training. Very important for the limited resources population. She said parents enjoy them and she loves doing them! We will be delivering food baskets to the families, so they can have the food to prepare. Olivia and Nicole are counterparts in St Joe County for the Purdue Extension

· Update on parenting curriculum

· PIR (Program Information Report) updates 

Discussed questions that we track this year to support parents. We do STEP and Triple P and Love and Logic to support positive parenting skills. We are planning on doing a few family workshops with Triple P through the FACS. They are providing one-time workshops in English and Spanish this year. There is additionally staff at CAPS that is trained to provide a more in-depth Triple P curriculum that lasts for 8 weeks. Those classes start virtually in January. We identified about 30 families that need the parenting curriculum and Vera highlighted CAPS support. Sarah Cole (CAPS) explained a bit more about Triple P (for parents of children 0-12 years old). They are excited about the partnership. 

· Online Applications-new for Head Start this year. Tamra (ERSEA) stated that with COVID challenges we weren’t able to do face-to-face. We assigned FACS workers to family that completed online application. Has been very successful. We are almost to 1,000 applications. Without online process, we wouldn’t have had enough children to fill our seats. Said parents were able to do applications on laptops or phones. It is a testament to use being able to serve children during this pandemic. 
· Vera finished with recognizing Minority Health and their parenting education component. Tara Morris (Minority Health) talked about Breath Curriculum) Said that this program begins to start parents thinking about the effects of their tobacco use. She is excited about seeing what happens in the future. 
HEALTH SERVICES ADVISORY COUNCIL---Nurse Yolanda Washington

Yolanda thanked everyone who joined today on the Health Advisory Board Committee
· Effects of COVID-19 on the workplace (staff and students) and what are they seeing around the area how many are affected d/t self-isolation vs self-quarantine 
She shared a screen of which symptoms mimic COVID 19 and what diagram what symptoms could be. Any time a staff or student is sick with those symptoms, CDC guidelines said that they have to follow-up with physician before returning. 
500 total population of students. In November, we had approx. 324 absences were COVID-related Additional 1572 unexplained absences. This could have been either COVID or COVID-related symptoms. 2,000 absences within November alone. 

Staff absenteeism in November: 20% of staff out with either exposure or COVID-like symptoms. 40-45 individuals due to COVID. 

· Percentage of children having completed physical exams and immunizations vs scheduled appointments 

77% of children submitted physical per EHS and 72% HS. That was mostly center-based children but according to regulations and guidelines we still need physicals and immunizations from virtual students. 

In November, we had a total of 15 classrooms closed during month of November due to either quarantine or positive cases. 

In December, we have closed 12 classes thus far due to same reasoning. 

Kathy said we are very fortunate that management team has been able to continue to come to work and stay healthy. Stated that staff was provided lab coats and PPE and have been able to keep them supplied. 

Tara Morris said that FSSA is doing a Child Abuse and Neglect survey. She is forwarding that to Chris and will send it out to the team. 
· Snack program that is being sent home by HS/EHS
Anna W. (HS Nutritionist) stated when a classroom closes down, she and Mary Lou (CACFP) are able to get breakfast and lunch to the children. They will use a site nearby for a family to go to for a pick-up of 5 meals for the week. This happens as soon as classroom closes, and parents are given the information. 
Dr. Kathy thanked the school corps/districts for helping to orchestrate this. When we go to remote learning, staff also get supplies ready on the fly to send home with children for the remote learning. She said we couldn’t do this without the support of the staff and the community. Also thanked Yolanda, Vera and Shellie—where we had drive-thru kiosks where we did hearing, vision, etc. to assess these concerns. We are following stage 3 per governor’s plan. HHS also gave approval to serve less children. We have 1,000 on the waitlist and we can hopefully begin to serve more children. 

Total of 50 participants today. Happy Holiday season to all. 

MEETING END: 9:53 AM
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